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Please find attached a document updating the progress of Inmarsat. 

Annex: 1

ANNEX

The Inmarsat system came into operation in 1982, and since that time has continued to evolve.  Today Inmarsat satellites are used to provide telecommunication services to users at sea, in the air and on land for voice, fax, and data communications up to ISDN rates. Inmarsat was one of the first signatories to the GMPCS-MoU, signing in September 1999 and is continuing its active participation in the GMPCS-MoU Group.  

The experience of Inmarsat shows that the GMPCS-MoU is a flexible framework that can apply to existing, legacy systems as well as to new systems under development, and hence a wide range of satellite systems can benefit from its implementation.   These systems can be fixed or mobile, voice or data, broadband or narrowband, global or regional, geostationnary or non-geostationnary.

Inmarsat is currently developing a new generation of satellites (Inmarsat‑4) designed to support a mobile broadband global area network comprising high bandwidth data services of up to 432 Kbps that will be a major component of satellite UMTS.  As such it has the potential to contribute to the bridging of the digital divide in its ability to instantly deliver services, including high-speed Internet access, independent of geographical considerations.  The technical characteristics will allow full compliance with the GMPCS-MoU.  

It is of further interest to mention that, as an introductory phase, Inmarsat has contracted to lease satellite capacity in order to allow service providers to offer a commercial B-GAN pilot service (data only service with rates up to 144 Kbps) from late 2002 within a regional footprint reaching Europe, Northern and parts of Central Africa, Central Asia, the Middle East and the Indian sub-continent.  During this pilot phase, Inmarsat will begin rolling out the framework for a generalised application of GMPCS arrangements for its future services in collaboration with its service providers and terminal manufacturers.

More details with regards to the system description, the terminals, the service providers and geographical coverage will be provided as the definition of these future services are defined.

Inmarsat continues to be firmly committed to the GMPCS principles, commits to an active role within the GMPCS-MoU Group, and in particular it's promotion through workshops or any other appropriate instrument.   In particular we note that the two Workshops held in 2001 proved to be very productive as a result of their revised structure providing more emphasis on licensing and the opportunities offered for direct, one-to-one contact between the operators and the administrations.  The success of these workshops was largely facilitated by their efficient organisation by the ITU, notably targeting a large participation of the appropriate national delegates.  

Inmarsat expressly supports the continuation of these workshops in their current form and recommends that the GMPCS-MoU implementation continue to contribute to the Valleta Action Plan (Valletta, 1998). In particular Inmarsat supports the call to the World Telecommunication Development Conference (Istanbul, 2002) to renew Recommendation 8 of the Valleta Action Plan on the subject of the timely implementation of GMPCS.

